
 
 

 
 

Upcoming Services 
 
 

September 3, 2017 
 

Staying Humble, Staying Human, Being Humus, Being Humble 
Rev. Marc Mullinax 

 
Humble, Human, Humus and Humble or Humility have the same etymological relationship. 
They all are earth-connected; each is “rooted” in the soil. In his talk on September 3, Prof. 
Mullinax will speak about staying human, ecological matters, social justice, and remaining 
sane in this new political era in which we live. If you’ve ever wondered what kinds of 
ecological resources are available as we live into this age, join us 
on September 3. 
 
 
Dr. Marc Mullinax is a Professor of Religion at Mars Hill University 
and serves as Chair of its Faculty. He holds both a Ph.D. and an 
M.Div. He remains Baptist in his soul-freedom lovin’ heart, but his 
mind is at home in progressive spiritual traditions like UU.  
 

 
 

 
 

September 17, 2017 
 

Watch Your Language 
Rev. Jeff Jones 

 
My wife the English teacher says, "commas matter."  She asks her students to consider the 
difference between "Let's eat, Carol" and "Let's eat Carol."  If a comma can make the difference 
between an invitation to lunch and cannibalism, imagine how much difference our choice of 
words will make.  My sermon is NOT about compassionate communication, dirty words, or 
political correctness.  Instead, it will be an invitation, with ample examples, to consider how our 
language can both reflect and shape our attitudes. 
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Rev. Jeff Jones was ordained into the Unitarian Universalist ministry in 
1998.  In June 2017, he left full-time parish ministry (nine years in 

Fredericksburg, Virginia, and seven years in Marietta, Georgia) to pursue 
a ministry in Compassionate Living, a cornerstone of which is 

Compassionate Communication.  He and his wife have just moved to 
Asheville and he is looking forward to creating this new ministry as 

student, practitioner, facilitator and activist. 
 

 
 

* * * 
TBUUF services are held at 10:30 a.m. on the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each month at 

835 N. Trade St., Tryon 
 

Coffee, light refreshments and fellowship follow our services. Our thanks to those who have 
kindly taken a turn providing the hospitality (and a special thank you to Gretchen Boyd who 

makes sure there is coffee ready for those needing it before the service as well!)  
Sign-up sheets to provide hospitality are on the back table at each service. 

 

* * * 
 

Upcoming Events & Announcements 
 

Effective September 1, new chairperson is needed to lead the Membership Committee. The 
responsibilities include: advising UUA when members join or leave the Fellowship; maintaining 
an address list of members and friends for Board members and the newsletter editor; ensuring 
that the Greeter and Information Tables are supplied with nametags, sign-in sheets and other 
printed information.  
 
If you are willing to help the congregation by assuming this role, please contact Phil Nungesser 
at 625-3060 or BarNun1225@gmail.com, or Nancy Covert at 919-6904 or nanccove@gmail.com. 
Thank you for considering serving. 
 

TBUUF Needs YOU! 

We are a small Fellowship and many Members and Friends give of their time, talent and 
treasures to allow this congregation to thrive. Some serve on the Board of Directors, some 
bring their musical talents to the Sunday services, some provide delicious refreshments for the 
social hour. Other individuals have served as editor of our monthly newsletter, prepared and 
printed the Order of Service, maintained the financial records and paid bills, managed the 
TBUUF website and Facebook page, researched and hired ministers and other speakers to fill 



the pulpit, written articles for the local newspaper about Sunday services, organized church 
picnics, book discussions and other social or charitable events.  

Many times the same individuals perform multiple tasks that allow this congregation to exist. If 
you are one who serves this Fellowship, you are greatly appreciated.  

If you wish to be of service, please consider joining with another Member or Friend to bring 
refreshments on Sunday morning, to become a Greeter, to share your musical talent, to serve 
on the Board or consider giving in your own unique way. 

TBUUF Board Members 2017-2018: Phil Nungesser, Co-President; Nan Covert, Co-President; 
Ninalee Kinney, Vice President; Gretchen Boyd, Treasurer; Penny Kessler, Secretary; Linda 
Jahnke and Barbara Moffitt, at large members. 

Next Board meeting: Wednesday, Sept. 6, 10:30 a.m. at Black Coffee, Tryon. 

As noted in the announcements section above, a Membership Committee chair is needed 
effective September 1. Please take a look at the position description noted above. Nan Covert or 
Phil Nungesser are happy to answer any questions. 

 

Making music at TBUUF: Perhaps you didn’t know….. 

In our congregation we are fortunate to have several musicians willing to share their 
talents: Christine Mariotti on keyboard, Annie Ewing on the guitar and keyboard, Ellen 
Douglas playing the flute and Cathy Fischer doing vocals.  

Christine Mariotti, a UU for most of her adult life and a member of TBUUF since 2008 when 
she came to this area, is a regular part of our services where you will find her at the electric 
piano accompanying hymns and playing during periods of contemplation and the offering. 

 

Here’s a quick Q&A with Christine: 

How are musical pieces selected? The minister typically chooses the hymns. Musicians chose 
offertory and prelude music, trying to find pieces to tie in to the sermon theme if possible.  
 



How long have you been doing music for the church? About 5 years ago there was a call for a 
piano player. While hesitant, (I am not a trained musician, hadn’t played in some time--and 
rarely in front of people,) I nevertheless took the plunge.  
 
Your thoughts on the gig now? Looking back, I find that taking this on was a personal 
challenge and it has been a very positive experience. My playing has improved (yes, 
through practice) and I now have the confidence to tackle new music.  
 
Your personal UU (and other) favorite(s)? Sprit of Life! Also the theme from Calendar Girls 
“Jerusalem” – an old traditional hymn and a reminder of English heritage; Irish-inspired 
folk tunes that have become hymns; African American spirituals (although they can be 
difficult to play.) 
 
Any other thoughts? I now regret giving away much of my sheet music when leaving 
California to move to NC! (Jeff Jones’ Aug. 20 sermon on voluntary simplicity 
notwithstanding—Editor’s note: this conversation took place in July.) 
 
Christine adds that anyone who would like to contribute to our music program--play 
hymns…sing…any musical anything to bring to the congregation--is welcome to get in 
touch with her. 
 
Thank you, Christine! (And we thank Christine also for taking on the Order of Service this 
summer from Linda List.) 
 

Book Club Update 

The following information was provided by Robbie TerKuile. Please contact Robbie (828-513-
0570) with any questions: 
 
The UU Book Club is now part of the Indivisible Foothills Carolina Book Club which reads one 
book per month and meets the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 5:00pm at Southern Delights (115 
E. Rutherford St., Landrum.) The next book that Indivisible is reading is "Who Thought this was 
a Good Idea? And other questions you should have answers to when you work in the White 
House" by Alyssa Mastromonaco, former White House Deputy Chief of Staff under President 
Obama.  


